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Birthdays 

Upcoming Dates 

We wish the following students a very Happy 

Birthday: 

Nathan Pedie: Sunday 22nd March 

Aaron Pedie: Sunday 22nd March 
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Students of the Week 

MAR Tues 10th — 

Fri 20th 

Book Fair 

 Fri 20th Harmony day and dress 

up day 

 Fri 27th Grandparent’s day-

POSTPONED 

Last day of term 1 

APR Tues 14th First day of term 2 

 Tues 21st Mobile Dental Clinic 

 Wed 29th—

Fri 1st May 

Year 3/4 Camp—

POSTPONED 

Congratulations to the following students 

who were presented with Student of the 

Week awards at assembly last Friday: 

Year F/1: Maddison 

Year 1/2: Ryan 

Year 3/4: Savior 

Year 5/6: to be presented 

Grandparent’s Day 

Unfortunately we have had to make the decision 

to postpone Grandparent’s Day. 

A new date will hopefully be announced later in 

the year. 



 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) 

Thank you to members of our school 

community for your understanding and 

manner in which you have approached the 

challenges presented by Coronavirus.  I am 

mindful of the many emails and messages 

parents are currently receiving in relation to 

the Coronavirus, but it is important you are as 

up to date as possible with how the school is 

being impacted, what the school has done, is 

doing and potentially need to do.  The 

situation and advice changes regularly and 

our school is endeavouring to keep up to date 

with developments as they happen.  

I would like to thank the staff who have been 

placed under extra pressure because of 

COVID-19, and who have spent considerable 

time preparing for possible school closure, 

while still turning up to school every day with a 

smile and being there for our students. 

Yesterday, Prime Minister Scott Morrison 

announced schools would remain open.  The 

Prime Minister also spoke of further social 

distancing measures including a ban on indoor 

gatherings of more than 100 people.  This 

figure may impact our Chapels and 

assemblies, however is unlikely.  If all students 

and staff were present our total numbers 

would be in the mid to high 70s.  If we had a 

number of visitors attend which took our total 

numbers over the 100 figure, we would need 

to make necessary adjustments.  The idea of 

‘social distancing’ has also been encouraged 

with people keeping sufficient distance (1.5 

metres has been suggested) between 

themselves and others.  We have spoken to 

our students about keeping distance and not 

touching unnecessarily, however find that in a 

primary school setting this is very difficult to 

enforce and follow. 

In the meantime we continue with the  

From the Principal 

 

learning.  Students have shown impressive 

resilience as they continue their learning 

while remembering good hygiene habits, 

and other changes. 

We ask that if you, your child, or any 

individual who may be dropping off or 

picking up your child feel unwell, especially 

if the symptoms are consistent with that of 

the coronavirus, that you not enter the 

school building.  Using the school driveway 

for drop offs and pick-ups while remaining 

in your vehicle is ok. 

This week’s Parenting Ideas article provides 

useful information for parents to inform and 

reassure you as you help your children with 

Coronavirus concerns. 

Mark Carthew author visit 

On Wednesday we were fortunate to host 

author Mark Carthew.  Mark was able to 

share some of his books and share some 

writing and illustrating tips.  Mark has kindly 

donated some of his books to the school 

library and I am sure they will be popular 

additions to our reading selection. 

Looking ahead 

Next week is the last week of Term 1 before 

students embark on their holiday.  Please 

note that finishing time on Friday is at 

2.30pm. 

Every blessing for your week, 

Damon Prenzler 

Book Fair 

Friday 20th 

March is the last 

day for our Book 

Fair. Please 

finalise any 

purchases by 

then. 



 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Liam and Shelley Dickinson and their 

family 

 Saad and Samava Fawad and their 

family 

Please see below for this week’s church 

service times; 

Nhill:  11 am 

Woorak:  9 am 

Jeparit:  9 am 

March 25 Lenten service at Nhill: 7.30pm 

Church Office: 5391 1223 

Christ removed sin once and for all 

For Christ did not go into a Holy Place made by 

human hands, which was a copy of the real one. 

He went into heaven itself, where he now appears 

on our behalf in the presence of God. The Jewish 

high priest goes into the Most Holy Place every 

year with the blood of an animal. But Christ did not 

go in to offer himself many times, for then he 

would have had to suffer many times ever since 

the creation of the world. Instead, now when all 

ages of time are nearing the end, he has 

appeared once and for all, to remove sin through 

the sacrifice of himself. (verses 24-26) 

Read Hebrews 9:24-28 

The one sacrifice of Jesus Christ for the sins of the 

world is the centre point of Christian worship. 

Through this sacrifice the forgiveness of sins is 

announced to those who are penitent and 

believing. This sacrifice is remembered each time 

holy communion is celebrated. When people are 

received as members of Christ’s church, they are 

baptised into the death of Jesus. When Christian 

people die and are buried, a cross or crucifix is 

usually placed on the coffin. The cross or crucifix 

usually occupies a central place in a Christian 

place of worship. 

Yet the Christ who is worshipped is the living one. 

He is the perfect High Priest. In heaven he appears 

on our behalf in the presence of God. Not only 

does his sacrifice on our behalf guarantee us the 

forgiveness of sins but it also guarantees that God 

hears and is open to all our requests and prayers. 

We can confidently open our hearts to him and 

lay before him all our needs. If God is for us, and 

Christ’s sacrifice underwrites this, then we can 

survive against all our spiritual foes. 

Because of Christ’s sacrifice for you, go trustingly 

and boldly into the tasks and situations of your 

daily life. 

Christ, my Lord, I know I am precious to you, 

therefore I step boldly and confidently into my 

daily tasks. Amen. 

Chapel 

Chapel is held in the Multi Purpose 

Room on Friday at 9am.  Parents 

and friends are invited to join us and 

stay for morning tea and coffee. 

Chapel Offering 

So far this year, $111.35  has been 

generously received from Chapel 

offerings. Thank you for blessing our sister 

school in Myanmar.  

We have not received any offerings since 

6th March. If you would like to make a 

contribution towards our sister school to 

keep them going over the holidays, please 

contact Mrs Koning at the front office. 

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail20.com/t/t-l-nhdwg-muhirtrlh-t/


 

Stamps for Mission Harmony Day 

Nhill Lutheran School is happy to be a 

collection point for LCA Stamps for Mission. 

The sale of used postage stamps raises 

thousands of dollars to support God’s 

mission in the world. So far, nearly $447,000 

has been raised! 

Projects supported by Stamps for Mission 

include: 

 Home of Grace, Thailand 

 Ogelbeng seminary in PNG 

 Courses on Lutheran Distinctions, 

Myanmar 

If you have used stamps to donate, please  

send them along to school. If you are 

unsure of the guidelines, please cut the 

stamps off the envelope, leaving the 

postmark clearly visible.  

There is a collection box at the front office. 

Thank you for your help. 



 

Fruit Art Mark Carthew 

We appreciate author, Mark Carthew, 

visiting our school when we were unable to 

travel to him. 

The Year 1/2 class have been investigating art 

from around the world this term. Last week they 

focused on Thailand and used their creative skills 

with fruit. 

Furniture for sale 

The school has numerous items of furniture it no longer needs and is offering these for a minimal 

cost of either $5 or $10 (depending on the item).  Items include old student desks, filing cabinets 

and lockers.  This offer is available until the end of Term 1.  Please see Karen Koning or Damon 

Prenzler if interested.   












